THE WORLD CONSERVATION UNION (IUCN)

THE RUSSIAN NATIONAL COMMITTEE 

To the RF Minister of Agriculture

Alexey Gordeev.

We address You in connection with disastrous decline of saiga’s (Saiga tatarica tatarica) population. In the recent past this mammal was one of the numerous hunting species. But for the last few years number of the saiga population in the Russian Federation has drastically dropped and currently doesn’t exceed 30 000 individuals, most of which inhabit territory of the Kalmyk Republic. Responsibility for the survival of this endangered species is mostly entrusted to Russia and Kazakhstan.

The world community expresses deep concern with the threats saiga is exposed to. As the result of the International Conference on Saiga Conservation (Elista, May 2002), the Memorandum of Understanding concerning Conservation, Restoration and Sustainable Use of the Saiga Antelope was prepared. This document was passed to the RF Ministry of Agriculture for consideration and – subsequently - amended taking into account suggestions and comments from the Russian party.

In 2002 the World Conservation Union (IUCN) included saiga in the Red List of endangered species.  In 2004 the Thirteenth meeting of the Conference of the CITES Parties (from 1995 saiga has been included into Appendix II of the Convention) urged to take serious measures in order to save it from complete extinction. The issue of saiga’s conservation was also raised at the III session of IUCN World Conservation Congress (Thailand, Bangkok, 17-25 November 2004). Stressing positive role of Russia in stabilizing saiga’s population in the RF for the last two years, the Congress participants called Russia to join the updated Memorandum and the Action Plan Concerning Conservation, Restoration and Sustainable Use of the Saiga Antelope  (Annex I).

So we call you, dear Alexey Vasilievich, to join the updated Memorandum of Understanding concerning Conservation, Restoration and Sustainable Use of the Saiga Antelope. We are sure that this move will facilitate preservation of this vulnerable species and will certainly shape positive attitude to the Russian Federation on the part of international community.

Sincerely Yours,

IUCN Regional Councilor, President of the Center for Russian Environmental Policy, corresponding member of the Russian Academy of Sciences

Alexey Yablokov 

Secretary of the Russian National Committee for IUCN

Vladimir Kuznetsov
